
 
West Mead Township  

 
Supervisors Public Meeting    

 
Minutes – July 9, 2024    

 
 
 The July 9, 2024, Public Meeting of the West Mead Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building.  Present were Supervisors Bovard, Jordan 
and Shartle.  Also present:  Paul Martin, Penni Dallas, Chief Brown, Alan Shaddinger and Jill 
Dunlap. 
  
 
Public Comment: 
 
 None  
 
 
Regular Business: 
 
 Jordan moved, Shartle seconded to approve the June 11, 2024 Study Session Minutes and 
Regular Meeting Minutes, as presented.  Vote - All Approved.  
 

Shartle moved, Jordan seconded to accept the Treasurer's Report for June 2024 and 
approve payment of bills in the amount of $147,174.66, subject to audit.  Vote - All Approved. 
 
 
Municipal Reports: 

 
Chief Brown presented the Police Report. 
 
Shartle gave the Road Report.  He noted the Road Department cut brush, began 

PennDOT Agility mowing, completed park maintenance and worked to get ready for the 
upcoming paving project during the last month.  

 
Dunlap gave the Zoning Report. 

 
 
New Business: 

 
Shartle moved, Jordan seconded to accept the resignation of Karl Humes-Ashbaugh as a 

Part Time Police Officer with the West Mead Township Police Department, effective June 11, 
2024.  Vote – All Approved. 

 
 
 

The Chairman noted upcoming West Mead Township 2024 Road Paving Projects will 
occur on Tamarack Drive, Shore Drive, Phelps Road hill and a portion of Williamson Road.  
Work is anticipated to begin later in July of 2024 and is weather dependent.  We ask that you pay 
attention to flaggers and equipment operators and slow down while traveling in all construction 
zones.   
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The Chairman noted upcoming West Mead Township 2024 Line Painting Projects will 

occur on various roadways in the Township.  Work is anticipated to begin later in July or August 
of 2024 and is weather dependent.  We ask that you pay attention to flaggers and equipment 
operators and slow down while traveling in all construction zones.   

 
 

Final Public Comment: 
 

  None 
 
 

Supervisors Final Comment: 
 

 Jordan and Dunlap discussed the costs for the 2024 Clean Up Day.  She noted the total 
trash and metal tonnages and total costs came in at approximately $6,800.00.    

 
Shartle also discussed the costs for Clean Up Day and the price of metals that helps offset 

the total costs. 
 
 Bovard indicated the Township is considering an Amendment to the West Mead 
Township Zoning Ordinance for Solar Energy Systems.  The Board is interested in hearing 
opinions from any residents.  The Solicitor noted a meeting may be scheduled in September. 
 
  
 

Being no further business, Jordan moved, Shartle seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 
p.m.  Vote - All Approved. 

 
     Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 
Jill M. Dunlap 
Secretary  


